
BOSCOBEL AREA SCHOOLS 
ADMINISTRATION & SCHOOL HEALTH TEAM ~ COVID-19 PLANNING 

RECOMMENDATIONS FOR FACE COVERINGS 

 Staff should be required to wear personal/cloth face coverings at all times at school, unless 
contraindicated.  Exceptions may be made for outdoor activity and physical activity. 

 Students should be required to wear personal/cloth face coverings at all times at school, 
unless contraindicated.  Exceptions may be made for outdoor activity and physical activity. 

 Staff and students should be required to wear personal/face coverings when transported by 
school vehicles, upon entry/exit to buildings, during passing times, and in any common 
areas, especially since physical distancing may not be possible. 

 School nurses and others providing health care in school settings will follow specific 
recommendations for face coverings (typically surgical/procedure masks or other 
respirators, depending upon the risk level of tasks to be performed and availability of PPE 
supplies). 

 Other staff identified to be at higher risk due to the aerosolizing of respiratory droplets 
(including but not limited to band teachers and choir teachers) may be directed to wear face 
coverings such as surgical/procedure mask or other respirators. 

The planning team agrees that should we return to some level of in-person learning with mandated 
personal/cloth face coverings, we will be able to adequately assess effectiveness and compliance 
(after approximately 4-6 weeks).  Should personal/cloth face coverings prove well tolerated (and risk 
assessment allows), the district may be able to consider transitioning to a fuller capacity.  The 
planning team also recognizes that face coverings are an important mitigation effort widely supported 
and recommended by public health organizations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DPI (Department of Public Instruction) 
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sspw/pdf/What_Families_Need_to_Know-

Cloth_Facial_Coverings_in_Schools.pdf 
 

 

https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sspw/pdf/What_Families_Need_to_Know-Cloth_Facial_Coverings_in_Schools.pdf
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sspw/pdf/What_Families_Need_to_Know-Cloth_Facial_Coverings_in_Schools.pdf


 

 



DHS (Department of Health Services) 

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/covid-19/protect.htm 

 

Should I wear a cloth face covering? 
Cloth face coverings help prevent people who have COVID-19 from spreading the virus to others, which 
means they are most likely to reduce the spread when they are widely used. They are not a replacement 
for physical distancing and are most effective when combined with other preventative measures. 

When should I wear a cloth face cover? 
You should wear a cloth face covering in public settings and whenever you are around people who you 
don't live with, especially when it is difficult to practice physical distancing. A cloth face covering should 
only be worn if the person wearing it can safely remove it. While cloth face coverings are strongly 
recommended, there are valid reasons that individuals cannot wear one, such as medical considerations 
or fear of racism or discrimination. 

How effective are cloth face coverings at preventing the spread of the virus? 
Cloth face coverings are recommended because they form a barrier to help prevent respiratory droplets 
from traveling into the air and onto other people. Droplets can release when someone coughs, sneezes, 
talks, or raises their voice, which is why consistently wearing the face covering is important. This is called 
source control and is based on what we know about the role respiratory droplets play in the spread of 
COVID-19, paired with evidence from clinical and laboratory studies that shows cloth face coverings 
reduce the spray of droplets when worn over the nose and mouth. Because COVID-19 spreads mainly 
among people who are in close contact (within about 6 feet), the use of cloth face coverings is especially 
important in settings where people are close to each other or where practicing physical distancing is 
difficult. 

 
CDC (Center for Disease Control and Prevention) 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/cloth-face-cover.html 

 

Everyone Should… 
 

 Wash your hands often 

 Avoid close contact 

 Cover your mouth and nose with a cloth face cover when around others 

 Cover coughs and sneezes 

 Clean and disinfect 

 Monitor your health daily 
 
CDC suggests that all school reopening plans address adherence to behaviors that prevent the spread of 
COVID-19. When used consistently and correctly, important mitigation strategies, cloth face coverings 
are important to help slow the spread of COVID-19. 
 

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/covid-19/protect.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/cloth-face-cover.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html


Cloth face coverings are recommended as a simple barrier to help prevent respiratory droplets from 
traveling into the air and onto other people when the person wearing the cloth face covering coughs, 
sneezes, talks, or raises their voice. Cloth face coverings are an example of source control. 
 
Cloth face coverings are meant to protect other people in case the wearer is unknowingly infected. 
 
COVID-19 can be spread to others even if you do not feel sick. A cloth face covering helps prevent a 
person who is sick from spreading the virus to others. Appropriate and consistent use of cloth face 
coverings is most important when students, teachers, and staff are indoors and when social distancing 
of at least 6 feet is difficult to implement or maintain. 

Cloth face coverings should not be placed on: 

 Children younger than 2 years old. 
 Anyone who has trouble breathing or is unconscious. 
 Anyone who is incapacitated or otherwise unable to remove the cloth face covering without 

assistance. 

WHO (World Health Organization) 
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/question-and-answers-

hub/q-a-detail/q-a-on-covid-19-and-masks 

There are some settings in which it may not be possible to keep physical distancing and the use of a 

mask could be helpful to provide a barrier to limit the spread of potentially infectious droplets from 

someone who is infected.  In addition, there is some evidence which suggests that some infected 

people, without showing symptoms, may be able to transmit the virus others. 

For this reason, WHO advises that governments should encourage the use of non-medical fabric masks, 

which can act as a barrier to prevent the spread of the virus from the wearer to others where there are 

many cases of COVID-19, for people in the general public where physical distancing of at least 1 meter is 

not possible – such as, on public transport, in shops or in other confined or crowded environments. 
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